
 WERNERSVILLE BOROUGH 

 

 BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 

 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 3, 2016 

 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

EDWARD EVANS                BRIAN CLEMENTS  

STEPHEN PRICE                            DAVE LATINO 

JAMES SWARTZ                                          

JIM PIERCE 

ROBERT GORDON 

 

ALSO, PRESENT:  

JOHN BUCOLO, SOLICITOR 

DEBBIE PIERCE, SECRETARY/TREASURER  

GLENN KRAFT, KRAFT CODE SERVICES 

MICHAEL PALM, BOROUGH EMPLOYEE 

WILLIAM SCHLICHTER, CHIEF WBRPD 

BEN SHEIDY, WESTERN BERKS FIRE DEPARTMENT 

 

 

ABSENT: 

ROBERT FISCHER 

KEN FULMER, GVC 

 

 

VISITORS: 

Bertolet Construction (Denise, Tom & Bonnie)             

Robert Lamm, Conrad Weiser Area School District 

Glenn Guss, 133 Beckley St. 

Rodney Homan, 265 E. Penn Ave. 

 

S. Price called the Wernersville Borough Council meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  All stood and pledged 

Allegiance to the Flag. 

 

Motion made by J. Swartz to approve the minutes from the July 6, 2016 Meeting.  J. Pierce seconded. E. Evans, 

S. Price & B. Clements abstained. 

 

Bertolet Construction:  Borough Council presented a Certificate of Congratulations to Mr. & Mrs. Bertolet for 

being in business for 40 Years. 

 

Baseball Field at Conrad Weiser East Elementary:  Motion made by R. Gordon to approve a waiver for the 

Land Development Plan for renovations at the ball field.  B. Clements seconded and carried unanimously. 

 

 

Western Berks Fire Company: 

A written report was submitted. 

 

Western Berks Ambulance: 

None. 
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Engineer Report: 

2016 STREET WORK:  Street work will take place in September. 

 

Zoning and Building Enforcement Report: 

A written report was submitted.  

 

 

Police Chief Report: 

A written report was submitted. 

Chief Schlichter reported that they will be hosting “Coffee with a Cop” at the Robesonia Dunkin Donuts in 

Robesonia on August 17 from 8 am to 10am.  They will also be hosting one in Wernersville at a later date. 

 

 

Council’s Oral Report: 

Playground:  B. Clements reported that new certified playground mulch was placed at both playgrounds.  We 

are in the process off looking into replacing some of the old playground equipment. 

 

Solicitor’s Report: 

265 E. Penn Ave.:  R. Homan presented a quote to Council from Schouch Excavating for $96,000 to have curb 

and sidewalk installed at this property.  This quote also included other work like tree removal.  Council will 

review and get back to Mr. Homan at the September meeting. 

 

Unfinished Business: 

None. 

New Business: 

Zoning Hearing Board:  Accepted, with regret, the resignation of Earl Dietrich from the Zoning Hearing 

Board effective August 3, 2016, due to Mr. Dietrich moving out of the Borough. 

 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, September 7, at 7:00 pm.   

 

Monthly Bills:  Motion made by D. Latino to approve bill list and bills previously paid to avoid penalty.   

J. Swartz seconded and carried unanimously.   

Balance Sheet:  Motion made by B. Clements to accept the Balance Sheet.  R. Gordon seconded and carried 

unanimously. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. 

 

Attest: 

 

 

Borough Secretary 

 

                                                        


